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PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

PG E, —— 245 MARKET STREET + SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94106 + (415) 7814211 - TWX 910-372-6587

August 31, 1984

Local Union No. 1245
International Brotherhood of
Electrical Workers, AFL~CIO

P. O. Box 4790
Walnut Creek, California 94596

Attention: Mr. J. K. McNally, Business Manager

Gentlemen:

We propose, pursuant to Subsection 202.16(b)" of the Company-Union Physical
Agreement, to permanently change the hours of work for the employees at the
Petaluma Garage in North Bay Division.

Attached is a letter dated March 21, 1984 which established a temporary
change of hours for the Petaluma Garage personnel. At the time of the change,
the hours were from 4:00 p.m. to 12 midnight, Monday through Friday. Those hours
were changed to 4:00 p.m. to 12 midnight, Monday through Thursday, and 9:30 a.m.
to 6:00 p.m. with a one-half hour lunch between 1:30 p.m. and 2:00 p.m. on Friday.

The initial change was made to allow garage personnel to deal with
vendors. During the period of the temporary change, several benefits were
realized, including closer communication with outside vendors, farm-out repair
jobs and local supervision.

If you are in accord with the foregoing and the attachment and agree
thereto, please so indicate in the space provided below and return one executed
copy of this letter to Company. :

Yours very truly,

PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

The Union is in accord with the foregoing and the attachment and it
agrees thereto as of the date hereof.

LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL
BROTHERHOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO

S )& i » 1984 By

Business ager




PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

B Gw e —4—  THIRD AND BROOKS STREETS « P.O.BOX 2669 + SAN RAFAEL, CALIFORNIA 94912 + (415) 4567272

March 21, 1984

Mr. E. A, Caruso
IBEW Local 1245
P. O. Box 1145
Novato, CA 94947

Dear Mr. Caruso:

This letter will confirm our verbal agreement to temporarily change the hours
of Petaluma Garage personnel. The current hours are 4 p.m. to 12 midnight,
Monday through Friday. The new hours will be 4 p.m. to 12 midnight, Monday
through Thursday and 9:30 a.m. to 6 p.m. with one half hour for lunch between
1:30 p.m. and 2 p.m. on Friday.

This change is being made to allow Garage personnel to deal with vendors and
will take place on February 14, 1984, concluding on August 14, 1984, The
Garage personnel, Al Lee and Ken Scott, are in full agreement with this

proposal.
T Voealan

D. C. Veader
Personnel Representative
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